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	Alistair Pattullo 
	12, Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697
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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 13th  in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Ian King, Jim Stillie, George Irvine, Graham Easton, Sue Bremner, Tom Combe, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Penman, Gordon Edgar, Elaine Thornton-Nicol; 5 members of the public, 1 representative from the local press, Paul McGreal, Aileen Firth, and PC Conal McEwan.
AP wished everyone a happy new year. He also thanked all who had helped with the hustings held in December and those who attended.
2.       
Apologies – Alisdaire Lockhart
3.       
Declarations of Interest – None. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GEas. and seconded by GI.
5.       
Matters Arising 

IK noted that item 5 from previous meeting re how CC respond to surveys and feedback questionnaires was not on this agenda. AP suggested this is something which can be looked at later.
6.       
Notice of motion to co-opt Aileen Firth – approved by all members.

(Aileen invited to join the table for rest of meeting.)

7.       
Community Police Report – electronically circulated.

DD and PC McEwan to try to carry out a couple more joint patrols before PC McEwan retires in February. 


No hi-vis or ID badges as yet but later in meeting ETN offered to ask SBC customer services if they could take member’s photos and print ID cards.
   
 
8.       
Selkirk Urban Downhill Mountain Bike Event – Paul McGreal was introduced to the CC and gave a talk about the event. The event has been planned in conjunction with BBC Scotland and will be televised live. Talks are at a very early stage and no transmission date has been confirmed other than end of August or start of September on a Friday evening.

Paul advised that a route has been planned from Sentry Knowe to Mill Street. Some road closures will be required for safety reasons but he has tried to minimise the impact on residents as much as possible. Where no other route is possible for the participants, a stop-go procedure will be in place.

This event will bring a lot of visitors to the town as it has already proved popular elsewhere. There is expected to be 40 – 50 riders all of whom will be participating by invite only.


AP noted that event tourism is very important for a town like Selkirk and is popular as evinced by last year’s Walking Festival.


IK asked who would responsible for any damages, accidents etc and was advised that Durty Events are fully covered with PLL.


DD voiced concerns that it could become a corporate event. Paul conceded that some form of corporate help was needed for sponsorship.


JT asked how an evening event would benefit businesses. It is thought that enough visitors would arrive in Selkirk prior to the event starting and it is up to local businesses to capitalise on this.


In response to a question from SB re stewarding, Paul advised that he would be using a professional company to monitor traffic management etc. He also stated that marshalls would be required and a donation will be made to any groups who are able to assist.


AP thanked Paul for his time and noted that he had our full support. GEas. will also relay to the Rotary Club.


DD suggested looking at the option of running a park and ride.

9.       
Local Improvements – IK advised that he is looking for a suitable template to make list easier for everyone to understand.


AP has still not received drawings for the new notice boards.


GEd. is dealing with the repairs to the Green Shed and is waiting on a response from SBC. CC expressed great concern re lack of response and it was noted by CP that neighbours are also complaining about the state of the shed.


In reference to the Low Road, GEd. advised that the drainage has been examined but no explanation given as yet to why the water is not draining away. The wall is a matter of negotiation as it is privately owned. With regard to cutting back of vegetation, this also comes down to sections being privately owned and owners to be contacted.


IK advised that the timber work at the base of Mungo Park statue is now rotting. CP aware of this. Troughs to be replaced which SBC are taking responsibility for. The work is expected to be completed by spring and JT will follow up.

DP commented that he is grateful cosmetic works are now being carried out at Black Bob’s trail.

10.     
Open Forum –

DP asked if SBC would do anything to initiate restarting the Selkirk – Melrose (via BGH) bus service.  JT also asked if it could be looked at even as a seasonal service. GEd. stated that bus routes are put in place by the bus companies and not SBC. It is down to money and if there is not enough people using the service then it is not cost-effective for the company to continue with that particular service.


CP mentioned that the Chamber of Trade had tried running a service which collected passengers from Galashiels train station into Selkirk but was unsure as to the uptake.


MoP1 asked what was happening with the Sainsbury’s building and DD asked if SBC were actively trying to find a new tenant/buyer. GEd. advised that nothing was happening and as the building is privately owned, it was not for SBC to act as estate agents on their behalf.
11.     
Planning Matters – 
1. 19/01804/FUL – alterations and extension to dwelling Strachur, Victoria Crescent, Selkirk.

2. 19/01823/AMC – creation of a dwelling on land northeast of Ladywood, Lower Greenhill.
CC approve both but with caveats.

12.    
SBC Councillor Reports –

ETN – Extended invitation to all members of CC to attend dementia friendly training to be held at Newtown Community Wing on 6th February at 7pm. Please proved ETN with numbers no later than the week prior.


GEd. – Lots of people were caught out by the snow last week but rather than commenting about particular areas on Facebook, request that members of the public report anything of concern to SBC.


Community Action Team hold a tasking meeting once a month which members of the CC can attend and speak with the police. Parking issues are of serious concerns within Selkirk and it would be appreciated if this can be emphasised and reiterated to CAT. The next meeting will be held 3rd February and any concerns can be emailed to GEd. for him to relay.


Budget setting process was delayed due to the General Election with Westminster announcing their budget on 11th March. Holyrood, however, are expected to announce their budget on 6th February which means that SBC will have some idea of what monies will be provided. There was also a good response to the consultation budget with roads and potholes at the top of the list.

KL raised the issue of school parking at Knowepark primary, in particular parents parking opposite the church. This is a blind summit which means parked cars are forcing cars to drive into the path of possible oncoming vehicles. KL also noted that an ambulance going to an emergency struggled to drive along Anderson Road due to parents parking on the pavement. GEd. to follow up with health and safety officer.


DP complained about the length of time it had taken for a white line to be put in place at the dropped kerb near his late mother’s house. He also advised that the drainage at the bottom of Hundred Stairs still needed to be looked at. GEd. to follow up.


DD asked if there had been any progress made re taxi rank. GEd. is keen on this idea but has still not received any requests for a rank from local taxi drivers. DD to follow up.

GI asked if a bus shelter could be put in place for the bus stop at the old Royal Bank which GEd. will look into. GI also stated that he had received a couple of complaints about Lindsay Gilmour’s new windows. Advised that this is down to the business and not SBC.


IK asked if SBC were considering putting Market Place forward for the Civic Trust nominations. AP to email GEd. the link.


SB raised the issue of lack of spaces for cars to pull into when driving along Yarrow Terrace should a car be coming along in the opposite direction. SB felt that staggered double yellow lines may be a solution. GEd. advised that this had been considered but would only make the situation worse and no suitable solution had been found as yet.

CP – Meeting was held with David Anderson and Sarah McDonald re new CCTV system in town centre. BIDS are to pay for consultation and implementation of system alongside monies from Common Good Fund. CP is looking for feedback from businesses and the public. Link can be found on Explore Selkirk website.


IK asked if this could be linked in with tourism e.g. log into a site and view Market Square. Advised that this may not be possible due to GDPR.
13.     
Treasurer’s Report – The account is sitting at £1965.79 with no further general funds expected this financial year. Updated quotes have been submitted for localities bids and awaiting the next stage.

Outgoings include £35 for a memorial plaque for Caroline to be attached to a bench on the hill. The cost of Cruickshank Room sign is still to be confirmed. There will also be £90 for secretarial fees.


JT also urged members of the CC to put forward any expenses they have incurred through printing etc to be submitted as soon as possible so that accounts can be prepared for audit to be held in March.


There is £307.21 in the account for Blooming Selkirk/Brighter Selkirk. Scouts have donated £200 and £100 from Common Riding Trust to be used on plants and other materials for the Victoria Hall bed. Ex-Soldiers and British Legion have donated £50 each with other casting associations still to donate. This money is to be used for planters in the Market Place and the High Street.

Meeting has been held with Selkirk High School to involve 2nd year pupils in growing and planting. A new logo for Brighter Selkirk has also been commissioned from pupils with the logo expected to be ready by next meeting.


Bulbs have been planted in the Scouts’ bed at the Victoria Hall as a temporary scheme. Final scheme will begin once Memorial is in place – hopefully by Appointment night.


Next meeting of Brighter Selkirk to be held at the County Hotel on 1st March at 11am.


It was agreed that Blooming Selkirk and Brighter Selkirk monies should be kept separate.

14.      Selkirk Response Team – Not moving forward as well as GEas. had hoped but this may change now that SBC are aware (again) that he is the co-ordinator. There was a good community response to the unexpected snow fall last week.
15.     
Selkirk Hill Management Group – No meeting held in January but hill ready for the haggis hunt to be held Sunday 19th January!

Blooming Selkirk – see Treasurer’s report.

16.     
Chamber of Trade – no meeting held in January.
17.
Eildon Area Partnership – AP attended last meeting. £20k awarded to Stable Life.
18.
AOCB – DD contacted SBC re HGV sign at the top of Forrest Road. He has received a reply but still concerned that there was no consultation prior to sign going up. DD also asked for views and ideas for the 75th anniversary of VE Day which is on 8th May 2020.  
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:50pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 10th February 2020 in the Cruickshank Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm.
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